
TOWN OF STRATFORD

RESOLUTION

No. PH006-2011- Bevan’s Subdivision, Kinlock Rd. Revision to Preliminary Approval

Motion Carried Council Chambers
Motion Lost  Town Hall
Motion Withdrawn

March 9, 2011
Committee Planning & Heritage
Moved by Councillor Gary Clow
Seconded by Councillor Emile Gallant

WHEREAS on August 2010 Council granted preliminary approval to the Trevor Bevan application
to subdivide the land part of parcels No 613315 and No. 720458 and No 721480 and a part of parcel
No.410662 located in Kinlock Road and build 2 Single Family Dwellings and 4 Semi-Detached
duplexes; and

WHEREAS the developer has presented a letter to the Town stating that since the new estimation
of construction costs of roads, sewer and water is almost double the original one ($100,000 to
$200,000), the project is not feasible; and

WHEREAS the developer is requesting to amend the preliminary approval proposing to consolidate
lots No. 5 and 6 and develop a 6 unit townhouses in a new lot instead of two Semi-Detached
dwelling in the preliminary plan;

WHEREAS according to Section 10.2 Development Bylaw Town Houses categorized as
“Conditional Uses.”

BE IT RESOLVED that preliminary approval is granted to Trevor Bevan to amend the approved
preliminary plan of the proposed subdivision to consolidate lots no. 4 and 5 and build 2 Single
Family Dwellings, 2 Semi-Detached duplexes and one six unit Town-House.

This Resolution does not bears the recommendation of the Planning & Heritage Committee
as discussed at a meeting held on March 7, 2011.




